Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 22, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of June 15th as written. Second, Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Cameron Brown's pay increase from \$8.00 per hour to \$10.00 per hour was signed effective June 28, 1992.

Phil saw no problems with benefits being different for Police over other town employees. It was agreed, each Selectman will make recommendations as to changes to the present approved policy at the next scheduled meeting of the Board.

There will be no scheduled meeting of the Board of Selectmen on the fifth Monday of any month. No meeting will be held on June 29th.

Audubon Society, as a tax exempt property owner, has offered to increase their payment in lieu of taxes from \$700 a year to \$800 a year. The Selectmen agreed to accept the submitted check for \$800 for the year 1992. Research will be conducted as to the use of the property and buildings before a new agreement for payment in lieu of taxes will be made next year.

Selectmen received an answer to the Town's letter of concern over the former Goodell property. Phil will draft a response which will be submitted for approval of the board at the next meeting.

Phil moved to appoint Carter Proctor as a substitute lifeguard when one of the other lifeguards is unable to work. Second. Mike. All in favor. So moved.

The intent to cut on the Fitzgerald property was approved subject to notification of who will do the logging.

Meeting adjourned 7:45

ems